DIRECTIONS TO PATIENTS UNDERGOING BRONCHOSCOPY UNDER GENERAL ANESTHESIA WITH ENDOBRONCHIAL ULTRASOUND BIOPSY OR NAVIGATIONAL BRONCHOSCOPY

Bronchoscopy will be performed by Dr. Gelbman  at The New York Presbyterian Hospital on _________________________ at __________________.


Nothing should be taken by mouth from midnight, the night before the bronchoscopy.  Medications may be taken with a few sips of water on the morning of the procedure. 


Aspirin or aspirin containing medication should be stopped for 5-7 days prior to the bronchoscopy, unless otherwise directed by Dr Gelbman.  Other medications to omit would be anti-inflammatory drugs such as Advil, Motrin, Naprosyn, Relafen, Celebrex, and Mobic (ask Dr. Gelbman if questions arise).  If you are taking Coumadin, this must be stopped prior to the procedure.  Please check with Dr. Gelbman about how to stop this medication.


It is not necessary to take preventive or prophylactic antibiotics prior to or after bronchoscopy for patients who have heart disease including artificial heart valves or for patients who have orthopedic prostheses.


Bronchoscopy is performed at The Starr Pavilion of The New York Presbyterian Hospital, 520 East 70th Street, between York Avenue and the East River.  Take the Starr elevators to the 9th Floor and follow signs to pre-admitting L-9.    Arrive 60 minutes prior to the scheduled time of beginning the bronchoscopy.  Immediately notify the receptionist at L-9 that you are there for a bronchoscopy by Dr. Gelbman.  He or she will give you forms to complete.  Shortly thereafter, you will change over, be evaluated by a nurse, and an intravenous line will be started.


Please sign the consent form supplied in Dr. Gelbman’s office at the time that the arrangements are made with the office manager, Ms. Patricia Crivici, so that it can be forwarded to the bronchoscopy suite prior to the procedure. 

Following the bronchoscopy, you will be observed in the recovery room until you are judged to be able to return home or to work.  It is required to bring a spouse, family member, or friend with you to the bronchoscopy to accompany you afterward.


If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dr. Gelbman at (212) 628-6611.

